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Upcoming Events/Programs     
   Oct 18th -  RAIN DATE! 10th Annual Golf Tournament 

   Oct. 19  -  Coats for Kids 

   Oct. 24  -  Board Meeting, GW Hotel 

   Oct. 26  -  Rotary District 7570 Anniversary Celebration 

   Nov. 7  -  Awards Night, GW Hotel 

   Nov. 21  -  Board Meeting, GW Hotel 

   Nov. 28  -  Thanksgiving - No Noon Meeting 

   Dec. 12  -  Club Elections 

   Dec. 19  -  Christmas Program with Evans Home Children 

   Dec. 26  -  No Meeting 

Last Week  
     Most of us never give a thought to how 

lucky we are to have consistent and reliable 

access to clean drinking water. Walter Hughes, 

our presenter last week certainly gives thought 

to the value of clean drinking water, and he has 

made it his life's work to help isolated and impoverished 

communities in Ghana and South Sudan gain access to this 

fundamental necessity of life. 

     Hughes says that in addition to being passionate about 

giving people access to clean water, he is passionate about 

ending neglected tropical diseases that are associated with 

the consumption of contaminated water. His work to drill 

wells in needy communities has been one of the most sig-

nificant contributions noted in the fight to end Dracuncu-

liasis, a disease that is commonly known as guinea worm 

disease. The disease is contracted when someone drinks wa-

ter that is contaminated by “water fleas.” Approximately a 

year later, the resulting parasitic worm will emerge from the 

skin, creating an excruciating painful blister that feels like a 

hot poker rising from under the skin. In 2011, efforts to in-

crease access to clean water paid off, and the disease was 

completely eradicated in Ghana. Significant progress to-

wards ending Buruli Ulcers has occurred in tandem with 

these efforts. 

     South Sudan is the next immediate target for Hughes. 

Together with hundreds of trained volunteers, he has drilled 

wells and educated health workers to recognize symptoms 

of these diseases earlier. His work has earned him White 

House recognition as a Champion of Change.   

 

Nominations for Awards 

     Awards night is nigh and nominations are needed for the 

Avenues of Service Award and the Phil Sprenkle Vocational 

Award. Nomination forms should be on your table today.  

 

Welcome New Members! 

     Osborne Abbey was inducted into the club 

last week, and we welcomed recently inducted 

Thomas Ruffin for the second time. Please take 

a moment to make them feel welcome! 

Clarke County - Wednesday Lunch  - Berryville Presbyterian Church  - Noon 

Charles Town   - Tuesday Lunch - Jefferson Hospital - 12:15 pm 

Frederick County  - Tuesday Breakfast  -Shenandoah Univ. Cafeteria - 7:30 am 
Front Royal   - Friday Lunch - Houlihan’s - Noon 

Hagerstown   - Wednesday Lunch - Venice Inn - 12:15 pm 

Leesburg     - Thursday Evening - Rivercreek Country Club - 6:30 pm 
Linden            - Wednesday Breakfast, Apple House - 7:00 am 

New Market  - Wednesday Lunch  -The Shenvalle - 12:10 pm 

Purcellville  - Thursday - Bethany United Methodist Church - 7:00 am 

Strasburg   - Tuesday Noon  -  Strasburg Hotel  - Noon 
Warrenton - Thursday Lunch  - Fauquier Springs  -  12:15 pm 

Winchester  Latest   - No Meetings in September - Tuesday Evening  -  

  Piccadilly Brew Pub -  6 pm 
Woodstock - Wednesday Lunch - Woodstock Moose Lodge - 12:05 pm 

Need to make-up an absence?  Check out these area club meetings: 

ROTARY 4-WAY TEST  
1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2.  Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOOD WILL and BETTER  
 FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

Our Program Today    
 Our speaker will be Park Ranger Eric Camp-

bell.  He will talk about the history of Cedar Creek Bat-

tlefield and its evolution into a National Park. 
 

Fair Weather Golfers…..  
     Our 10th Annual Benefit Golf Tour-
nament was canceled due to the rainstorm 
on Monday.  Sooooo, there’s still time to 
get a team together and join the fun! The 
rain date is next week Friday, the 18th.  
Check with President Don or Erik Beatley 
for more details.  Our beneficiary is Habi-
tat for Humanity and Wells Fargo is the presenting sponsor.  
We still need hole sponsors, and help with registrations.  

 

A Once In A Lifetime Opportunity  
     Time is running out.  If you'd like to join President Don 
and your fellow Rotarians in Area One to celebrate the 100 
year anniversary of our District as we host District Governor 
Rob Mabry, please sign up today.  The event will be held 
Saturday October 26th at the George Washington Ho-
tel.  Cost is $35/person.  And yes, you get a make-up! 
 

THANK YOU 

     We just relegated another Apple Harvest Festival to the 

history books, and everyone who volunteered to help make 

the festival a success is owed a big “thanks” from the club. 

Your involvement makes events like these possible and 

helps us to “do good” locally. While we are on the subject, 

if you brought a door prize to the shrimp feed, thank you!  



Our Last Drawing  

     Connemara Tolson was our lucky winner last week. She 

pulled the 2 of clubs, resulting in a gain to her wallet of $24.  

Today the jackpot starts at $300.   

 

Foundation Minute 

     Conrad shared an inside view of how small contributions 

can make a huge impact. He introduced us to “Rotary Di-

rect,” a method for having a $10 per month sustainer contri-

bution directly withdrawn from your credit card. Any NEW 

sustainer signing up will receive 100 points towards their 

Paul Harris Fellowship from Conrad. (See him for details.) 
 

  

Welcome to a New Paul Harris Society Member 

     Karey Starnes was recognized as a Paul Harris Society. 

Society members pledge $1,000 or more annually towards 

the works Rotary does in the world. Take a moment this 

week to thank her for her incredible commitment!  

Make-ups* (Date & Function Attended) 
Cal Allen – 9/22 – Apple Harvest 
Scott Arthur – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
DeeDee Barbour – 7/25 – Board Mtg. 
Mary Braun – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Tom Byrd – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Cary Claytor – 9/20 – Apple Harvest Set-up 
Julia Connell – 9/19 – Board Mtg. 
Julia Connell – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Franny Crawford – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Anthony Crosen – 10/2 – Kaleidoscope Mtg. 
Dana Hand Evans – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Hunter Gaunt – 8/15 – Camp Fantastic 
Jenny Grooms – 9/22 – Apple Harvest 
Felicia Hart – 8/30 & 9/28 – Dist .Grant Mtgs. 
Dick Kent – 9/19 – Board Mtg. 
Conrad Koneczny – 9/24 – Frederick County 
Paul Magness – 9/19 – Board Mtg. 
Neile Martin – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Ron Price – 7/25 – Golf Committee Mtg. 
Ron Price – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Tom Rockwood – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Diane Ruckman – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Sue Scarborough – 9/22 – Apple Harvest 
Tricia Stiles – 9/19 – Board Mtg. 
Tricia Stiles – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Martin Tabaka – 9/21 – Apple Harvest 
Stuart Williams – 9/22 – Apple Harvest 
Stuart Williams – 10/2 – New Market 
Dick Wiltshire – 10/2 – Kaleidoscope Mtg. 

 President           Don Louque, III  
 President-Elect  Dan Martin 
  Secretary     Tootie Rinker    
 Treasurer     Scott Arthur  
                     

BOARD OF DIRECTORS             
Scott Arthur, Erik Beatley, Kerri Burkhart, Gary Chrisman,  
Julia Connell, Anthony Crosen, Maria Hileman, Dick Kent,  

Chris Lewis, Paul Magness, Winston Lutz, Tricia Stiles,  
Steve Slaughter, John Tyson 

 

 IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT  -  Darla McCrary    
 

Cog Wheel Staff: Bill Buettin, Jenny Brockwell, Paul Burkholder, Sharen Gromling, 

Chuck Gyauch, Don Karolyi, Victoria Kidd, Tom Maccubbin, Chuck Peterson, Sue Rich,  

Sherry Riley, Gene Schultz, Dave Smith, Wes Williams 

 

Photographer:                                              Reporter:  Victoria Kidd 

Next Board Meeting 

October 24 - GW Hotel 

Attitude Adjustment 

5:30 pm  

Meeting 6 pm 

All are invited, and it 

counts as a make-up! 

                  Publicize Your Rotary Event! 
                   If you are organizing a Rotary event 
                            or fundraiser and you need a hand 
                             with raising awareness of that 
                               event, contact Victoria Kidd.  
                                She is assisting  with public  
                                relations for the club and would 
                    be happy to help spread the word about 
 all the good this club does for the community! 

Absentees:  10-3-13 
William Aikens 
DeeDee Barbour 
Jean Barch 
Doug Bement 
Bill Buettin 
Paul Burkholder 
Don Butler 
Kevin Callanan 
Jesse Dingle 
David Frew 
Phillip Griffin, II 

Dick Helm 
Alex Iden 
Don Karolyi 
Dennis Kellison 
Dwight Kemp 
Jim Laidlaw 
Deborah Langfitt 
Teri Lloyd 
Alan McKay 
John Midolo 
Richard Reifsnyder 
Sherry Riley 
Wilborn Roberson 

Tim Roberts 
Jeanie Shiley 
Terry Sinclair 
Steve Slaughter 
Mike Smith 
Michael Stepniak 
Don Stewart 
Bob Stieg 
Steve Straight 
Richard Talbott 
Cheryl Thompson-Stacy 
Dick Wiltshire 

Libba’s Health Tip of the Week 
     Libba regretfully had no new information to report about 

Rich Reedy, but she was able to learn that George Henzel was 

recovery well from his rotator cuff surgery. He will be out for 

a few weeks, so keep him in your thoughts.  

     If you missed last week’s health tip, you missed a real 

treat. Libba entertained us by reading a poem about the value 

of eating apples. (Who knew they were good for both wrinkle 

reduction and the “cleansing of your colon?”) 
 

Wrinkles plague the fat; 

Wrinkles plague the lean; 

The cure for both is APPLES; 

They keep the colon clean. 

They heal the bruised tissues, 

They carry the toxins away. 

The treatment for those wrinkles? 

At least 3 apples a day! 
                                                                                           

                                                                                              From the Maryland State Apple Commission website 

Visitors & Guests Last Week 
Jack Weeks from the Front Royal Rotary Club 

Nancy Davis from Winchester’s Latest Rotary Club 

June & Herb Rinehart from the Linden Rotary Club 

Connemara Tolson & Debby Grove from the Linden Rotary Club 

Kathy Kanter from the Strasburg Rotary Club 

Jay Glasser guest of Roy Schwarz 

John Scully guest of Mary Riley 

If you worked a shift at Apple 

Harvest be sure to fill out a 

Make-Up Slip and hand it in 

at the Sergeant-At -Arms Desk . 

Netty will credit your Make-up. 


